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When tickets for a musical I wanted to see (Book of Mormon) went on sale at the Smith Center’s website, I immediately went on line to buy tickets. I was surprised to learn that only a few scattered seats remained, even though tickets had only been on sale for a few hours. Yet ticket scalpers had plenty of seats available - for double or triple their original selling price.

When the play returned to the Smith Center last year I went on online the minute as soon as tickets were available (12:00 A.M.) and I could score 4 tickets for great seats (about 5th row center orchestra) at a reasonable price, but I noticed many good seats had already been sold. How could this be, I wondered?

The answer is, of course, Bots; they are software robots that enter multiple orders, sometimes many thousands of times instantly, for scarce items. Often popular items such as show, and sporting event tickets, popular electronics, and hot children’s toys are the target of Bots.

Since the dawn of the Internet, scalpers have been using shopping Bots to scoop up online ticket sales within seconds of their being offered. They then sell the tickets for huge markups. Often shoppers will place orders and tickets will disappear from their virtual shopping carts before they can check out.

Congress acted to stop ticket scalping by passing the Better Online Ticket Sales Act of 2016 AKA the Bots Act of 2016, but the new regulations apply only to event tickets. The popular East Village and then Broadway play Hamilton is credited with helping to precipitate the legislation. The Broadway show sold out more than a year in advance, and $200 face value tickets were going for $800, shutting out even members of Congress. 

This holiday season Shopping Bots will again be used to snatch up hot toys and electronics as soon as they become available online. Then they will only be available on sites such as eBay, or maybe Craig’s list where they will be sold at inflated prices.  But if your grandchild just must have the latest incarnation of a certain toy (remember “Tickle Me Elmo” a few years ago), the outrageous price will often be paid rather than having to deal with a very disappointed kid.  

Many vendors have attempted to limit the power of shopping Bots with software programs, with limited success so far. Vendors identify Bots by their Internet 

IP address, but Bots have learned to disguise these. Bots can also pay in a variety of way to obscure the fact they are Bots. In this cat and mouse game of vendors vs. Bots the Bots have usually eventually been successful.  

Some vendors are having some success addressing the issue. Adidas, the sports shoe manufacturer, has initiated a new program called Confirmed. This App lets a buyer reserve and pay for shoes online, then pick them up in person at a retailer (you go brick and mortar!). You might have noticed some online sellers require potential buyers to put an item in their virtual shopping cart before the price is revealed. This is partially designed to prevent shopping Bots from zeroing in on a good price and blocking out retail buyers.

You can do some things to prevent Bots from stealing your successful on line buying experience. Learn what the suggested retail price of an item is before you shop, and don’t pay any more. The biggest way to defeat scalpers is to shop early. And 

good luck with that toy.
